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UPDATED “BURNISHING” PROCEDURE
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Tech Tip #17-0406

On occasion, we see or hear about brake noise. When it does
appear, it may be all the units delivered to a customer in a
particular year and then that customer may not see it again or it
may reoccur in a year or two. Sometimes, it may be just one unit in
a group that was delivered. We have evaluated units and looked at
routes, driver’s habits and other variables. However, we have not
been able to pin point anything that could be done to every unit
that’s experiencing the issue and say “do this and it will quiet the
front brake noise.”
In 2013, New York Bus Sales sent a Tech Tip out (Figure #1) that
addressed a process where the brakes were “burnished” in a
procedure which Blue Bird had released in 2011 (Figure #2). This
helped some units, though not all that experienced noise.

Brake Noise
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Thank You to Milt Waye, Rick Spychalski and the crew at 
Brockport Central School for their patience and help in 
working with us on this!

Working	with	Blue	Bird	we	recently	brought	in	Meritor	as	we	were	getting	
more	calls	and	wanted	to	see	if	something	could	be	found.	We	learned	that	
the	“burnishing”	procedure	which	Meritor	uses	(Figure	#3)	is	quite	different	
from	the	one	which	Blue	Bird	had	published.	The	Meritor	Representative	we	
worked	with	was	confident	that	their	procedure	did	a	much	better	job	
“setting”	the	brake	shoe	to	the	drum.	Meaning	the	noise	would	not	return	as	
we	had	seen	in	the	past	with	some	units.

New	York	Bus	Sales	is	currently	testing	units	with	this	new	procedure	and	are	
documenting	this	issue.	We	ask	that	if	you	have	a	problem	with	noise	that	
you	first	try	this	new	procedure	and	document	the	date	and	mileage	you	
perform	the	burnish.	Please	let	us	know	if	it	returns	so	that	we	can	look	
further	into	a	resolution.

We	greatly	appreciate	your	patience	as	we	work	through	this	issue	and	look	
for	a	permanent	resolution!	Please	find	linked	below	some	content	about	
Meritor	products.	
http://d230nauvn8vtei.cloudfront.net/Published/Content/CommonConte
nt/MaintenanceManuals/BrakesAndWheelEnds/MM4RevJuly2016.pdf

Note:	If	the	link	above	doesn’t	work,	copy	it	into	a	web	browser	to	view	
content.	For	more	information,	please	visit	http://www.meritor.com.
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FIGURE #1
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FIGURE #2
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Figure #3



©2015 New York Bus Sales. All rights reserved.

ALL of our Service Updates can be found on the New York Bus Sales website
Or at the New York Head Mechanic website 

6

CONTACT OUR SERVICE OR PARTS DEPARTMENT WITH ANY 
QUESTIONS

SERVICE

Chittenango: 800-962-5768
Daryl Wallace or Brian Lamaitis

Rochester: 800-463-3232 
Dave Schaub 
Albany: 866-867-1100 
Ben Reiling
Warranty: 800-962-5768
Morgan Jenkins 
Customer Service 
Representatives

Eastern Region: 
Gary Bigness 
845-500-3707

Central Region: 
JJ Richmond 
315-559-3999

Western Region: 
Mike Panzica 
716-908-3186

PARTS

Director of Parts
Jim Hogan
jhogan@newyorkbussales.com
607-227-5794

Chittenango: 800-962-5768
Gari McQuade
gmcquade@newyorkbussales.com
Bill Cox
bcox@newyorkbussales.com
John Lewin
jlewin@newyorkbussales.com
Dave Grant
dgrant@newyorkbussales.com

Albany: 866-867-1100
Sean Conway
sconway@newyorkbussales.com
Pat Murphy
pmurphy@newyorkbussales.com

Rochester: 800-463-3232
Dave Cook
dcook@newyorkbussales.com
Steve Hibbard
shibbard@newyorkbussales.com


